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The Kaufman ISD maintenance team has continued to work 
on repairs and improvement projects around the district.  There 
were over 280 work orders submitted in November. Here 
are just a few of the projects that are in process:

Baseball renovations are continuing.  Trees were removed and the area 
around the press box was prepared for concrete.  Julian Juanez and 
Mike Cerva have been working hard to regrade the surrounding 
landscape in preparation for the upcoming season.
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Concrete was poured and the new pavilion looks fantastic !!



The baseball field was stripped, then laser cut and a new natural surface has 
been put down.  The irrigation system was rebuilt to provide the new 
bermuda grass with plenty of water.

The crew assembled and installed 80 cafeteria tables at Monday 
Elementary.  The students now have more space to enjoy lunch.



It is always an adventure when replacing parking lot bulbs around the district.  
Here, James Burt uses the bucket truck to replace the old lights with new LED's.

At the high school, the crew is using crushed granite to upgrade the existing garden 
beds.  It is our goal to have all of the beds completed by the end of the school year.

**WORK ORDER NUMBERS FOR NOVEMBER**

Total work orders: 282 Work orders completed: 268 
Work in progress: 12
On hold: 2

Last month, there were an average of 14.8 work 
orders put in for each working day of
the month. The crew was able to complete 95% of 
those work orders successfully.



TRANSPORTATION

The Transportation Department has continued it's hard work to provide the 
district with safe and reliable transport on the daily!  In addition, the team 
enjoys being supportive of the programs that are important to our 
community !

The team was delighted to 
transport the elementary 
students to the junior high pep 
rally this year !  The students 
had a great time !!

The Transportation and Maintenance 
Departments were happy to issue a new set of 
windbreakers for the staff in preparation for 
cooler temperatures.  This is veteran driver 
Mr. Hill sporting the new gear!



The Transportation and Maintenance Departments teamed up to 
celebrate the Thanksgiving Holiday recently.  The staff enjoyed getting 
a chance to eat some great food and enjoy the season.

Keeping the fleet running is hard 
work, but our team is up for the 
challenge.  Here we see some 
continuing education being done by 
our new Routing Coordinator 
JoGail Fosse and our new Director 
Christina Dillehay.  Go Lions !!

The Transportation Department would like to thank all of the people who 
continue to provide support to make Kaufman ISD the best school district in 
Texas !
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